Georgia Environmental Protection Division
Land Protection Branch

Hazardous Waste Management Program

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive SE

East Tower, Suite 1054

Atlanta, Georgia 30334

and

Willis L. Miller Public Library
2906 Julia Drive

Valdosta, GA 31602

Phone: (229) 3333-0086

EPD invites comments during the public comment period to be made in writing or
by email at EPDComments@dnr.state.ga.us. If you choose to email your
comments, please be sure to include the words “PFSG, Valdosta Permit
Modification” in the subject line to help ensure your comments will be forwarded
to the correct staff. The applicant and those persons who submit written
comments or request notice of the final permit decision will be notified of the final
permit determination made by the Director of EPD. EPD will announce any
substantial changes in the final determination by public notice. All comments
received on or before September 8, 2022 will be considered when the final
decision to issue or deny the modified permit is made. Written comments should
be forwarded to the following address:

Georgia Environmental Protection Division
Attention: Holly Nelson, Program Manager
2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive SE

East Tower, Suite 1054

Atlanta, Georgia 30334

Any questions regarding the permit application, the modified permit or the public
participation process should be addressed to Holly Nelson at (470) 604-9530.



